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Town of Epping, New Hampshire

Office of the Water & Sewer Commission

**For Immediate Release**

The Epping Water and Sewer Commission have issued the following directive:

Effective immediately, there will be no new connections to the Municipal Water or Sewer Systems.
The Waste Water Treatment Plant is in need of a substantial upgrade to meet the requirements imposed by both the NHDES and the EPA. As such, a moratorium on any new sewer connections and the receipt of septage was imposed by the NHDES on September 12, 2022. 
The Town is currently in the process of securing funding to complete the design phase of the WWTF upgrade, which will then allow for an accurate cost estimate for the work needed. Should funding for the design work be approved at Town meeting 2025, a warrant article for the upgrade of the WWTF will appear on the ballot at Town meeting 2026. 
The Municipal Water System is currently in a position of having no excess capacity available to allow new water connections. The Town has recently completed a study of potential locations for new production wells. The Town is also in the process of designing and installing arsenic removal technology at the Hoar Pond well field. Until such time that one or more additional sources of water are acquired there will be no new connections to Town water.

This moratorium does not affect current projects to which water and/or sewer allocations have been approved and connection fees have been received.
The Epping Water & Sewer Commission

February 5, 2025


